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PACT: A Shared Ethos (Part 2)

Last week, we introduced our school ethos - PACT - a
shared commitment between school and home to
uphold the values of Patience, Ambition, Consistency
and Thoughtfulness. We explored how patience and
ambition shape our daily work with pupils and how
your support helps us raise aspirations and build

character.

This week, we continue the conversation by looking at
the final two values of our PACT - and how, together,

we can model these for our children.

C is for Consistency
In 664 AD, St. Hilda of Whitby hosted the Synod of
Whitby — a meeting that would shape the future of
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the English Church. Though

she personally supported the Celtic tradition, she
accepted the decision to follow Roman customs for
the sake of unity. Her example reminds us that even
when we don’t fully agree, working together with

respect and consistency is vital for the greater good.

At Whitby School, consistency is key to creating a

safe, fair, and inclusive environment. One area where

this is especially important is uniform. While we

understand that families may have different views, our

uniform policy is in place to:

e build a sense of community and belonging

® prevent pressure to wear expensive designer
clothing

e allow pupils’ character to shine through, not their

clothes.
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We know this can sometimes come into conflict with
personal preferences — whether it’s a hairstyle,
piercings, or a particular cut of trousers or skirts. We
simply ask that you consider the uniform policy before

authorising these changes.

We also use ClassCharts to log behaviour concerns.
These are not “negatives” - they are part of our
revised behaviour policy and are intended to open up
conversations and support. If your child feels a concern
is unfair, we welcome dialogue. But ultimately, we ask
for your support in reinforcing the importance of

boundaries and expectations.

If a detention is issued, we understand it can be
inconvenient. National guidance recognises that this is
part of what makes detentions effective. We are always
happy to reschedule if given notice, but we ask for

your backing in helping us maintain high standards.

Just as we ask for consistency from families, we are
committed to providing it in return - in how we apply

our systems and how we communicate with you.

T is for Thoughtfulness

We all make mistakes. There will be times when the
standard we expect - from pupils, staff, or even
ourselves - falls short. But we are united by one

goal: to help your child be the best they can be, do the
best they can do, and grow into the best version of

themselves.

When we disagree - whether it’s about a uniform rule,
a sanction, or a policy - we are always open to listening.
Your feedback helps us improve. What matters most is
that we continue to communicate respectfully,

openly, and thoughtfully.
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Together, we can make Whitby School a welcoming,
exciting place to learn - a place where ambition,

character, endeavour, and courage are lived every day.

Launching the Home-School PACT

In September, we will formally launch our Home-
School PACT - a shared agreement that reflects the
values we've explored over the past two weeks. A draft
version is attached to this newsletter, and we would

love to hear your thoughts.

Please send any feedback to
post@whitbyschool.co.uk, marked for the attention of
the Headteacher.

Thank you for your continued support. Together, we

are stronger.
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THE WHITBY HOME-SCHOOL PACT

DRAFT

This agreement reflects our shared commitment to the values
of Patience, Ambition, Consistency and Thoughtfulness.

P - Have | been patient in dealing with concerns?

Home will:

e understand that thorough investigations take time

e communicate respectfully and allow time for responses

e recognise that staff may not be able to respond outside of
working hours

e approach concerns calmly and constructively.

School will:

e aim to respond to emails and concerns within five working
days

e we will prioritise cases that relate to the immediate safety
of children

e communicate clearly about who to contact and when

® keep families informed about the progress of any ongoing

concerns.

A - Am | ambitious for my child’s education?

Home will:

e encourage excellent attendance

e support homework routines

e attend parents’ and carers’ evenings and engage with school
staff

e encourage my child to take pride in their learning and
achievements

e support my child in setting goals and celebrating progress.

School will:

e hold high aspirations for every pupil

® monitor and support progress through tracking systems

e celebrate pupils’ achievements and character development

e provide a broad, balanced, and adaptive curriculum that
supports all learners

e offer opportunities for pupils to develop leadership,
creativity, and independence.
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C- Together do we support consistency with our school
.o
policies’

Home will:

® ensure my child adheres to the uniform policy

e engage with ClassCharts

e support the school’s detention policy

e read and support the school’s policies, including behaviour
and mobile phone use

e notify the school of any changes to contact details or
circumstances that may affect learning.

School will:

e apply policies fairly and transparently across all pupils

e communicate clearly about expectations and concerns

e provide clear explanations for decisions and sanctions where
necessary.

T - Are we thoughtful in interactions between home and
school?

Home will:

e communicate respectfully and openly

e use the school’s complaints policy and process to give us an
opportunity to make things right before sharing concerns
publicly

e work together with the school for my child’s best interest

e treat all members of the school community with respect

e engage in school life where possible (eg, events,
volunteering, feedback).

School will:

® [isten to and consider feedback from families

® maintain respectful and open communication

e work collaboratively with families to support each pupil

® recognise and respond to individual needs and
circumstances

o reflect on feedback to improve school practice and culture.

Agreement
SIGNAtUre: .ovvveeeeees s

Date: ot ess et e ssns
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A group of the cast from our upcoming production of
‘We Will Rock You!" were invited to take part in this
year's Big Sing event, which took place at The Spa
Pavilion this week. Thank you to Flash Company Arts
for hosting the event and inviting our pupils to
perform; for some, it was their first time on stage and
everyone learned a lot from the experience, in
preparation for the final performances of the show

next month.
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Last week we took our Year 12 fine art students over to
the Bowes Museum in Barnard Castle. With a mixture
of classical and contemporary art and fashion on show
it provided all of our young artists with new sources of
inspiration for their ongoing explorations. The highlight
of the trip was the ‘Trendsetters and Trailblaizers’
exhibit, showcasing three centuries of pioneering
artists. In less than a year it will be our A-level artist’s
turn to put on their own exhibition, experiences like
this are invaluable to their progression and cultural
understanding. We look forward to seeing the

responses it inspires.
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On Wednesday 25 June we visited Whitby Wildlife
Sanctuary. Whitby Wildlife Sanctuary welcomes most
creatures who are injured, abandoned or stray. We
were driven by Mr Lorains on the minibus and made a
stop off at Sainsbury’s for Chloe and Grace’s cooking
ingredients. On arrival we were greeted by Alex who
gave us all the equipment we would need including
gloves, gardening shears, wheelbarrow and rakes.
Nathan’s favourite was a pitchfork! Now we were
ready to start our work - trimming, tidying and
generally clearing a big area so that it could become a
space for wildlife. We worked hard and it was tiring.
However, it was also satisfying to see the results.
Whilst we were there we also had the opportunity to
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observe the birds and animals. Michelle really loved the
pigs as they were playful, hairy and black and brown.
We fed them rotten lettuce but they seemed to love
them! They were so greedy and were pushing each
other out of the way to get to the lettuce. The goats
were real characters and were having fights - head
butting each other and playing. It was really interesting
to see the foxes who had been rescued and a peacock
with beautiful, colourful feathers. There were also
turtles, seagulls, owls and even a raven.

We were all really impressed by the care that the
volunteers take over the birds and animals that are

brought to them and hope that we can go back soon.

This is a Year 12 class who learn Russian; Michelle, Ben, Nathan and Miss Baylis. Here they are learning
about the differences between communism and capitalism, using fake money. Ben looks particularly

pleased with his money and wishes it was real!
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“Juste Ciel”

Cinema screening

Year 9 Pupils who are continuing with French or

German in Year 10
Monday 7 July Lessons 4 and 5

Meeting in the quad (outside Reception) at 1.30pm
Dismissal from Whitby Coliseum at 3.25pm

ATTENDANCE FOCUS EVERY DAY COUNTS!

If your child is unwell and unfit to learn, please can you
ensure that the reason for absence is reported by

9.00am on each day of absence. Ideally this should be

done via the My Child at School app or by calling

school and choosing option 1 to leave a voicemail.

. . °
As you will be aware schools are not permitted to 90-95.9%
authorise holidays in term time unless there are Concern.
Low Attendance.

exceptional circumstances. If it is necessary for a
holiday in term time to be taken, please complete a
leave of absence request form (can be collected from
reception at both sites), stating your reasons/

exceptional circumstances, so that these can be

considered. Schools are not able to authorise a leave of Expected attendance means having no more than

absence retrospectively, so it is important that a seven days off this school year!

request is made in advance.

Please can you notify school if your child will be late in line with school’s policy and may result in sanctions
due to a medical appointment. If we do not receive being issued.
notification, your child’s arrival will be marked as late Thank you for your continued support.
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NOTICES

We would like to say a huge thank you to Rachel and the team at Seaside Laundries for their very generous
donation of professionally washing all of the donated uniform items from our Year 11s.

We are extremely grateful to be a part of such the wonderful Whitby community and have the generous
offers like this from our parents.

We would like to extend our thanks again, to the Year 11s who donated items.

Applications are now open and parents can apply online

Follow us to see the exciting things our students are achieving at Whitby Sixth Form.
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https://www.instagram.com/ws_sixthform/
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/education-and-learning/school-and-college-transport/transport-sixth-form-or-college
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/education-and-learning/school-and-college-transport/transport-sixth-form-or-college
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EXTRA-CURRICULAR
ACTIVITIES

MONDAY
® Rehearsals for all members of the chorus We Will Rock You at Prospect Hill Site (Drama Studio)
e Airy Hill Site Band, Lunchtime

TUESDAY

® Rehearsals for all members of the chorus We Will Rock You at Prospect Hill Site (Drama Studio)
e Sixth Form Maths, 3.30-4.30pm (M2)

e Gym Club, 3.30-4.30pm. All years welcome. (Prospect Hill site Fitness Suite)

e GCSE Music coursework help, 3.30-4.30pm

WEDNESDAY

e Choir, Lunchtime (Airy Hill Site)

® Rehearsals for all members of the chorus We Will Rock You at Airy Hill Site (R17)

e Year 11 Maths, 3.30-4.30pm (Higher in room H7; Foundation in room S2)

® Wednesdays and Thursdays after school (alternating days) After school Drama Club for Airy Hill Site -
Main Hall; after school rehearsals for main cast WWRY

THURSDAY

e Funk Band, lunchtimes (Prospect Hill Site)

® Music Theory, before school (Prospect Hill Site)

Gym Club, 3.30-4.30pm. All years welcome. (Prospect Hill Site Fitness Suite)
Year 11 German Help, 3.30-4.30pm (plus other nights if needed)

GCSE Music coursework help, 3.30-4.30pm

FRIDAY

e Year 9 Drama Club, Lunchtime (Drama Studio)
o Writers’ Club, Lunchtime (H6)

e English Revision, Lunchtime (H6)







Monday 30 June ...

Tuesday 1July ......

Tuesday 1July ......
Tuesday 1-Wednesday 2 July ..........
Wednesday 2 July .......ccceuvuereereerernnnes
Thursday 3 July ..eeeereeeeesercennene

Friday 4 July ...
w/c Monday 7 July .....eeneeneennncannnne
Monday 7 July ...
8-10 July .ueeverercereennen.
Friday 11 July ...
Friday 11 July ...
Monday 14 July ...
Tuesday 15 July ....uereeerveeseraces
Monday 21 July .......ccoueucenenene

KEY DATES

Tuesday 22 July ...uceeeervseeenecnee

Thursday 14 August ........cceueerecueenne
Thursday 21 August .......cccveuneuversensees
1and 2 September

Wednesday 3 September .................
12-17 October ......
Mon. 27-Fri. 31 October .....ccoceevvenes

9-14 November .....cccceeveerverveeene
Mon. 22 Dec.-Fri. 2 Jan. ....cccevveuveeee

Monday 5 January 2026 .................
Monday 20 July 2026 ........ccceereereer
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Year 12 Students University of York ‘Creativity Lab’ Trip

Year 8 HPV Vaccinations

Year 7 Hunger Games

Year 12 Trip to Oxford University

Young Carer Hub, Prospect Hill site

Music Exchange Parents Meeting about the October 2025 return visit,
5.30-6.00pm, Prospect Hill site

Year 10 pupils ‘Project Dare’ at Nestle, York

Year 6 Transition (Airy Hill site)

Hospitality and Catering Trip to Wagamamas, Middlesbrough

.. We Will Rock You (Prospect Hill site)

Sports Day

Year 10 Pupils ‘Project Dare’ at Nestle, York
SEND Awareness and Support Event, 4.00-5.30pm (Airy Hill site)
Summer Concert, 6.00-7.00pm

Training Day

Training Day

A-Level Results Day

GCSE Results Day and Sixth Form Enrolment
Staff Training Days

School Opens

Music Exchange return visit to Whitby

Half Term Holiday

Year 11 Health Promotion Presentation Week
Christmas Holiday

Staff Training Days

Staff Training Days
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Mon. 1 & Tues. 2 Training Days Mon. 5 January Training Day
September

Wed. 3 September School Opens
Wed. 15 October Training Day
Fri. 24 October School Closes

Mon. 27-Fri. 31 Half Term Holiday
October Mon. 23 February School Opens

Tues. 6 January School Opens
Fri. 13 February School Closes

Mon. 16-Fri. 20 Half Term Holiday
February

Mon. 3 November School Opens Fri. 27 March School Closes
Fri. 19 December School Closes Mon. 30 March.- Easter Holiday

Mon. 22 Dec.-Fri. Christmas Holiday Fri. 10 April

January

Mon. 13 April School Opens
Mon. 4 May Bank Holiday

Fri. 22 May School Closes
Mon. 25-Fri. 29 May  Half Term Holiday
Mon. 1 June School Opens

Fri. 17 July School Closes
Mon. 20 July Training Day
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Senior Leadership Team

Mr G Davies - Headteacher

Ms S Boyd — Deputy Headteacher

Miss J Caddell - Deputy Headteacher

Mrs J Bradley — Assistant Headteacher (Prospect Hill site)
Mrs K Mallender — Assistant Headteacher (Airy Hill site)
Mr A Whelan - Assistant Headteacher (Sixth Form)

SENDCo
Mrs H Kirk = SENDCo

Safeguarding
Miss J Caddell - Designated Safeguarding Lead

Mrs J Bradley — Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead
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MEET THE STAFF

Heads of Year
Mrs A Harrison - Year 7

Ms D Reddy - Year 7

Mr A Raw - Year 8

Mrs J Cassell-Osowski - Year 9
Mrs A Scales - Year 10

Ms A Ruberry - Year 11

Care & Achievement Coordinators
Miss A Clarkson - Year 7
Miss E Hutton - Year 8
Miss K Wilson - Year 8
Mr D Jackson - Year 9
Mrs H Ross - Year 10

Mr D Taylor - Year 11
Mr J Daley - Year 12 & 13




SAFEGUARDING

Designated Deputy Designated
Safeguarding Lead Safeguarding Lead
Miss J Caddell Mrs J Bradley

SAFEGUARDING TEAM

Mrs K Mallender Mr A Whelan Mrs J Robinson

SENDCo Governor
Mrs H Kirk Mr M Taylor
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